
My Dear Praying Partners, 
  
 As you prayed for me while I was in New York, so God has protected and used me.  I 
am grateful. He guides each MOMENT.  My sister, Joy Kepner McGeoch, was with me 
the entire time. 
  
 In brief your prayers covered travels to near Buffalo, New York and back to San Diego, 
CA for me and travels to Buffalo, NY and back to Green Bay, WI and 100 miles north for 
Joy. We also had many stops in Niagara County.  These included a memorial service 
for our sister-in-law, Shirley Snell Kepner, reporting to three supporting churches, two 
family reunions, and visits with families and donors.  Thanks very much for your 
prayers. 
  
 Presently here in California, my son-in-law, Dr. Don Morshead, is getting radiation with 
three more treatments needed.  He and Naomi rejoice that he is progressing nicely.  He 
tires easily by late afternoon and then rests.  Please pray specifically for a reduction in 
inflammation and for 100% remission. 
  
 The Missionary Gospel Fellowship (MGF) annual conference meets Saturday, July 31 
at 4 PM to Tuesday evening, August 3 in Turlock, CA. Pray as I travel (again).  I’ll visit 
Naomi and Don, then Jeremiah and Lori and family, MGF Conference, then homeward 
with whom still unknown.  On Saturday, I’ll visit Aimee and Paul McAfee and Andy 
Gailey, Harmony and Jim Medina at Tessie, Lucas and Stiorra Alexander’s home in San 
Diego. 
  
 The Mexican government still considers me as “unnecessary” due to covid-19. The 
Mexican ministry in Baja California proceeds slowly with restrictions on meetings.  Pray 
often for our brethren there.  The virus has become stronger in Mexico again, even as it 
has here in the USA.  Ministries have taken new forms, often by the internet.  Pray for 
wise boldness in witnessing for Christ. 
  
 My own ministry includes much counseling, often via telephone.  The calls come 
unexpectedly, yet, God is in control.  I am well physically and rejoice over His blessing 
and strength in all situations. Your prayers help daily.   
Let me know how to pray for you. 
  
 Joyfully, 
  
Duane KepnerMGF                  I Thessalonians 5:24 
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Missionary 

 


